

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, September 17, 2024              


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The September 17, 2024, meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts, Ehrhardt and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry and Kyle Kellstrom.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               September 3, 2024, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $31,409.48 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $44,867.28 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:

SAMAYAM, LLC – LOT IMPROVEMENT

Sam Shahar was in attendance seeking approval for a lot improvement plan he had submitted to township planning and subsequently sent to Pike County Planning for review and comment.  The comments received from both together with the Supervisors concerns had been met.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Coutts, an abstention by Mr. Ehrhardt the lot improvement was approved subject to a review of the deed by Solicitor Henry.  The maps will be held until that is completed.
LAKE REGION DEVELOPMENT III LLC – LAND DEVELOPMENT:

Mitchell Jacobs, Kiley Associates was in attendance representing Lake Region Development III LLC to request final Land Development Approval for a proposed urgent care at their property.  The matter had been to the to township engineer, GHD, for comment.  Mr. Jacobs addressed the issues raised by GHD and submitted an updated final plan for the Supervisors to act on.  On a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Coutts, an abstention by Mr. Ehrhardt, the Land Development was approved subject to the following conditions:
1. Letter of Agreement from the adjoining property owner, Horizon, agreeing to allow for a reduction in the side yard buffer from fifteen (15’) feet to five (5’) feet.

2. Approval from the Pike County Conservation District.

3. An approved sewage design and permit.

4. Approval by GHD, Palmyra Township’s engineer, to the revised Land Development Plan.

5. All lots shall be consolidated by deed and approved by the Township Solicitor.

LAKE REGION DEVELOPMENT LLC – MINOR SUBDIVISION-MILLBROOK COVE:
Mitchell Jacobs, Kiley Associates, was in attendance seeking approval of a minor subdivision for Lake Region Development, LLC at the Millbrook Cove property it owns.  The applicant is seeking approval to have a five-foot strip of land along the waterfront subdivided off for a future dock lot.    Supervisor Mueller questioned the setback of the northern most unit to the proposed dock lot.  Mr. Jacobs was unsure of the distance. The anticipated proposal would be for 18 dock slips available to the public, not owners of the units at the retreat which would require six (6) additional parking spaces.  Mr. Jacobs proposed parking on the side of the access leading to Woodmont Property Owners dock access lot.  After a lengthy discussion Mr. Coutts proposed tabling the matter until the October 1 meeting to allow time for an onsite visit to review the proposed parking and lake access together with clarification of set back distance from proposed dock lot.  Mr. Mueller concurred on that proposal.  Mr. Ehrhardt abstained.
ADMINISTATOR’S REPORT:

Chairman Coutts reported that Administrator Rose had advertised for a conditional use hearing for an application received from JML Real Estate Investments (Dollar General).  The public hearing will be held at 3:30 PM on October 1, 2024.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT:

WOLFF WELL WAIVERS:

Solicitor Henry reported he has not heard back from Attorney Magnotta regarding the requested well waivers for Peter Wolff.  He will call SEO Martin on Thursday, September 19, to discuss the matter with him.

MILLBROOK LITIGATION:

Solicitor Henry reported to the Board he had received the order from Judge Gaughan on the Millbrook appeal.  Judge Gaughan upheld the township’s approval of the conditional use application.  No action needed to be taken.
TAFTON FIRE/AMBULANCE RESOLUTIONS:

Solicitor Henry advised that the resolutions regarding the required financial reporting from Tafton Ambulance and Fire Company had reached final form after being reviewed by CPA Murray and himself.  He recommended rescinding the two resolutions that were approved at the July 17 meeting and adopting the two resolutions that were now ready for adoption.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried Resolutions 07-17-2024 and 07-17-2024 A were rescinded.  On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously approved Resolution 09-17-2024-1 (Tafton Fire) and Resolution 09-17-2024-2 (Ambulance) were approved.  

ADJOURNMENT
There being on further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM.
CORRESPONDENCE:



Sharon Schroeder, Recorder of Deeds


Realty Transfer Tax
